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GIFT WRAP FOR ADVENTURE | by Lainey S. Cronk

editorial viewpoint
If you ask me what I got for Christmas this year, 
I’ll probably stare blankly for a while, eventually 
raise one eyebrow, and maybe come up with a 
couple items after twenty minutes.
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A Growing Vision:
PUC Considers Its Future



In the midst of a year-long celebration of 
our 125th anniversary, Pacific Union College is 
turning eager eyes to the future. The college has 
invested years in research, honest assessment 
of strengths and needs, and the vision for an 
ongoing learning community. As these elements 
come together into a concrete opportunity for 
growth, the college’s future takes on new depth 
and possibility.T

Land Preservation.•

Angwin Eco-Vi# age at a Glance



1. Provide scholarships for students

2. Increase faculty and staff salaries

3. Create more college housing for employees

Community Agriculture.

Protecting Open Space. 

A “Walkable” Angwin and Campus.

Water Conservation and Better Waste Disposal.

Designs retain a village setting.

A Community Gathering Place.

•

•

•

•
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4. Generate funds for campus renovations

5. Construct new buildings for PUC

How an Increased Endowment Can Help P U C :



How did we decide to work with Triad?

What is the difference between the Eco-Village and PUC’s 
Campus Master Plan?

How will the natural beauty surrounding PUC be preserved? 

What is an endowment and how will it help?

F.quently A/ed Questions

Su2o4 P U C

Get 5e 6ole Pictu.



news 
Theater Comes to Stauffer

After months of work, the Alice Holst 
Theater opened in March.



Ring Tones Around Campus

Salvation Coach: A Podcast for Your Soul

The new Verizon antenna was installed on 
an existing tower on campus in November.



Campus Artists Present Recent Work

Faculty Biologist Pursues Cancer Research

Eleven full-time and contract visual arts 
faculty members shared their work at the 
art show.

Dr. Wong has been studying cancer prevention for 16 years.



giving

Deferred Rewards



This is a giant thank-you note. A grown-
up honor roll. A celebration of the rich 
environment that is created by the philan-
thropists who keep this campus vibrant. 
Each name represents a pillar supporting the 
dreams, opportunities, and impact brought 
by a college experience on “the hill”—and 
with such a vast colonnade of benefactors, 
it looks like Pacific Union College has more 
than one foot to stand on.

Supporting a Vibrant Campus
THE PILLARS

Donor Recognition Program



Classes of 1923-1935
Florence I. (Nagel) Howlett
Sherman A. Nagel

 32% | $278,436 

Class of 1936
 17% | $225 

Class of 1937
 12% | $100 

Class of 1938
 20% | $302,110

Class of 1939
Shirley C. (Cavin) Johnson

 25% | $1,299

Class of 1940
Francis W. Ruddle

 46% | $1,484

Class of 1941
 33% | $32,368

Class of 1942
 21% | $8,204

Class of 1943
William A. Hilliard

 43% | $5,750

Class of 1944
George W. Munson

 30% | $2,400

Class of 1945
Lawrence E. Davidson

 47% | $2,860

Class of 1946
S. Lawrence Maxwell

 43% | $8,240

Class of 1947
Barbara J. (Mikkelsen)  
Youngblood

 48% | $2,518

Class of 1948
Dalton D. Baldwin

 38% | $6,714

Class of 1949
Winona M. (Slater) Letcher

 44% | $11,645

Class of 1950
V. Kenneth Juler

 38% | $28,184

Classes of 1923-1935
Florence I. (Nagel) Howlett
Sherman A. Nagel

 32% | $278,436 

LEGEND

Donor group by graduating 
class or PUC affiliation.

PUC class agent

Class participation

Total gift of listed group

Giving level symbols:
 Deceased
 The Founder
 Committee of 100
 President’s Circle

 Howell Mountain  
Gatekeeper

 Howell Mountain  
Benefactor



Class of 1951
Carolyn S. (Thompson) 
Williams

 39% | $36,798

Class of 1952
 31% | $5,044

Class of 1953
Patricia H. Shryock-Wallace

 48% | $10,487

Class of 1954
Herbert P. Ford

 38% | $7,967

Class of 1955
Madeline (Steele) Johnston

 39% | $9,090

A Family Away from Home



Class of 1956
Harold O. Burden

 50% | $42,192

Class of 1957
William B. Hull

 53% | $5,264

Class of 1958
Ralph M. Coupland

 35% | $9,978

Class of 1959
Harry A. Van Pelt

 38% | $3,269

Class of 1960
S. Clark Rowland

 23% | $42,034

Class of 1961
 23% | $4,950

Class of 1962
 29% | $3,764

Carrying on the Mentorship

SYMBOLS:  Deceased  The Founder  Committee of 100  President’s Circle 
  Howell Mountain Gatekeeper  Howell Mountain Benefactor



Class of 1963
Arleen L. (House) Downing
Lawrence G. Downing

 31% | $10,331

Class of 1964
Ernest J. Bursey

 22% | $3,154

Class of 1965
David A. Escobar

 29% | $53,285

Class of 1966
Thomas G. Bunch

 28% | $14,258

Class of 1967
Allan D. Fisher

 28% | $24,947

Class of 1968
 20% | $24,960

Class of 1969
 24% | $35,888



Class of 1970
Charles A. Pereyra-Suarez

 23% | $25,495
Class of 1971
Myron K. Widmer

 19% | $14,129

Class of 1972
Robert D. Sewell

 21% | $10,387

Class of 1973
 16% | $19,366

Class of 1974
 14% | $20,744

Class of 1975
Steven L. Nelson

 19% | $40,226

SYMBOLS:  Deceased  The Founder  Committee of 100  President’s Circle 
  Howell Mountain Gatekeeper  Howell Mountain Benefactor



Class of 1976
 14% | $15,670

Class of 1977
 17% | $26,537

Class of 1978
Jack L. Boren

 17% | $36,947

Class of 1979
 12% | $18,179

Chemistry Since Childhood



Class of 1980
Deborah P. (Pontynen) Godt

 16% | $10,287

Class of 1981
 15% | $6,602

Class of 1982
David W. Colwell

 15% | $36,232

Class of 1983
 16% | $13,944

Lasting Connections

SYMBOLS:  Deceased  The Founder  Committee of 100  President’s Circle 
  Howell Mountain Gatekeeper  Howell Mountain Benefactor



Class of 1984
Tim Kubrock

 19% | $8,961

Class of 1985
 17% | $9,265

Class of 1986
Alyssa (Ford) Morel

 17% | $6,599

Class of 1987
Jerry E. Nelson

 14% | $6,975

Class of 1988
Tammy R. (West) Mathis

 16% | $7,814

Class of 1989
 15% | $4,624

Class of 1990
 10% | $6,555

Class of 1991
Milbert C. Mariano

 17% | $4,759

Class of 1992
Vickie L. (Morrow) Hess

 12% | $3,782

Class of 1993
Joelle L. (Reed) Yamada

 5% | $1,094

Class of 1994
Cynthia (Hackett) Boskind

 5% | $1,730

Class of 1995
Michael J. Bennie

 7% | $3,958



Class of 1996
Aimee C. Wyrick

 7% | $895

Class of 1997
Michelle L. (Konn) Rai

 6% | $1,417

Class of 1998
Amanda Anguish

 8% | $12,741

Class of 1999
Ryan P. O’Neal

 5% | $11,265

Class of 2000
Noemi Roman

 6% | $1,379

Class of 2001
 3% | $295

Class of 2002
Jenniffer M. Ogden

 3% | $475

Class of 2003
 2% | $79

Class of 2004
Russell K. Yamada

 5% | $733

Class of 2005
Michael Yamada

 5% | $385

Class of 2006
Juliana G. Dalotto

 11% | $1,578

Class of 2007
$625

Non-Graduate Alumni
$222,633

1930s

1940s

1950s
1960s

SYMBOLS:  Deceased  The Founder  Committee of 100  President’s Circle 
  Howell Mountain Gatekeeper  Howell Mountain Benefactor



1970s 1980s

1990s

2000s

Faculty/Staff
Alumni are listed  
with their classes
$41,230

Board of Trustees
$87,656

Friends
$2,125,902



SYMBOLS:  Deceased  The Founder  Committee of 100  President’s Circle 
  Howell Mountain Gatekeeper  Howell Mountain Benefactor



Foundations
$146,277

Religious Organizations
$3,715,452 (With subsidy)

Businesses & Corporations
$149,766

Legacy In Action
Persons who have included 
PUC in their estate plans

SYMBOLS:  Deceased  The Founder  Committee of 100  President’s Circle 
  Howell Mountain Gatekeeper  Howell Mountain Benefactor



class notes
COMPILED BY HERB FORD

1920

Marge (Hodge) Jetton, ‘25,

1930

Genevieve (Ruegge) 
Bonner, ‘31,

1950
Ruben Neuharth, ‘58,

1960
Judy (Provonsha) Larson, ‘68,

Neil Lovitt, ‘68,

Alfred and Anita (Werner) Winn, both ‘65,

Gerald Chaney, ‘69,

Gary Simpson, ‘65,

SYMBOLS:  Deceased  The Founder  Committee of 100  President’s Circle 
  Howell Mountain Gatekeeper  Howell Mountain Benefactor



1970
Don Dudley, ‘74,

Ron Cook, ‘72,

Harold Crook, ‘76,

Paul Dostie, ’77,

1980
Ric Spaulding, Att. ‘81,

Sherry (Genobaga) Mendoza, ‘87,

Scott Griswold, Att. ‘84,

Robert Murphy, ‘80,

1990
Esther Joyalee (Wolcott) Martinez, ‘95,

Johanna (Reeve) Pewitt, Att. ‘97,

2000
Jennifer Danielle Allen, Att. ‘03,

Samantha (Burchard) Mills, ‘01,

Kathryn Elizabeth Craig, ‘06,



obituaries
COMPILED BY HERB FORD

Former Faculty and Staff

Albert Klebe,

Robert D. Ritz, ‘48,

Alene Templeton,

Fred Veltman,

Alumni

Theodore A. Anderson, ‘64,

Alva R. Appel, ‘45,

Allorie Wilson Babienco,’39,

Alvin R. Blevins, ‘55,

Paula M. (Bowers) Hawkins, ‘97,



Alma (Ambs) Decker, ‘43,

Dorothy (Ayars) Emmerson, ‘40,

Jennie F. Ford, ‘64,

Audrey R. Glover, ‘48,

Alma Danielle (Tompkins) Herman, ‘63,

Brian E. Holland, ‘96,

Gary L. Jackson, Att. ‘80,

William Hannan Kelpien, ‘36,

Jack G. Kirk, ‘53,

Lois (Logan) Marchus, ‘34,



Commemorative Gifts

Alban W. Millard, ‘38,

Bernard Tilton, ‘44,

John B. Wong, ‘56,

Mary (Haddad) Yacoub, ‘64,

Harriet (Takahashi) Yafuso, ‘62,

Walter M. Bolinger, ‘34
Herbert and Anita Ford

Walter D. Cox, ‘51
Herbert and Anita Ford

Dorothy C. (Ayars) Emmerson, ‘40
Clinton and Patricia Emmerson

Alden W. Follett, ‘48
Herbert and Anita Ford

Hilary A. (Blount) Gregory, ‘00
Yvonne E. Schneider

Peter E. Hare, ‘54
John and Paula Wehmiller

Alma D. Herman, ‘63
Glen and Carol Bobst

Robert R. Mehling, ‘54
Eloise P. Jenks

In Memory of 
Former Faculty and Staff

Eleanora Herr
Eloise D. Clark
Nora Hammer

Ross and Ree Hiatt
Carol Higa

Muriel M. Kaneshiro
Joyce S. Kim
Alice F. Kondo

The Rosemary Mazza Family
Lawrence and Nancy McCoy

Jula Millard
Mary E. Mooy

Raymond and Shirley Sato
Debra S. Stewart
Audra B. Tucker

Howard and Doris Victorino
Evaline E. West

Gordon A. Madgwick
Kenneth and Lorene Baer

Bruce and Charlene Bainum
Glen and Carol Bobst

Herbert and Anita Ford
James and Elaine Manley

D. Malcolm and Eileen Maxwell
Ina McFarland
Mary E. Mooy

Larry S. Pickard
Gilbert and Winnifred Plubell

Muriel Rudge
Gregory and Candace Schneider

Charles and Valerie Smith
Debra S. Stewart

John and Helena Stout
Evaline E. West

Norma M. White

P. Alene Templeton
Glen and Carol Bobst



announcements

Have a birth or wedding announcement? Send your good news to ViewPoint@puc.edu. Be sure to include a photo.

5

Births:

Marina Elizabeth Miller,

(1)

Avery Landon Colegrove,

(2)

Lauren Audrey Branin,

(3)

Regan Raelee Cutlip,

(4)

Ava Sophia Vanderveen,

(5)

Kalon Arjun Ponraj,

(6)

Justin Kanamu Cline,

(7)

Elizabeth M. Eng, ’00, Robin Vance, ‘00, Evan Lemley, ‘01,

3
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  Weddings:



GROWING PUC’S ENDOWMENT | by Richard C. Osborn

Throughout its illustrious history, Pacific Union College has grate-

fully relied on the giving of many friends—alumni, members of 

our sponsor Pacific Union, other supporters, students, and our 

employees on sacrificial wages. This is just as true today. These 

gifts really are our lifeline and sustain us day to day.

president’s message
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Snow robes campus in white and calls for jackets, the throwing of  
snowballs between classes, and a whole new look to familiar scenery.

Photo by Haley Wesley

February brought two days of sporadic snowfall to Angwin, resulting in  
slowed traffic and closures of local schools.


